Thursday May 15, 2014
Leavitt Photography introduced himself and gave a presentation. He will be at the festival both days available to do individuals and teams. He has five photographers on staff.
Treasurers Report: Beginning Balance   $76,469.74
					      -50.00 Moe Joes (meeting room)
					 +1,160.00 (Derry Registrations)
		           Ending Balance    $77,579.74	
Girls VP: Parents and coaches are out of control – (2) red cards last weekend. Need to have (2) adult officials. Have to use officials on NHYLA lists. If not and there is a game: Game doesn’t count / coaches will be suspended / game needs to be made up. Discussion ensued regarding  the problem with not having enough girls refs. It is increasingly becoming a bigger issue and something needs to be done.
Boys VP: Spoke about how there have been a lot of emails re: fights etc. We need to foster sportsmanship and respect the game. Email the coaches and have them try to control their team. This is a problem on all age levels U9 – U15. With >150 games on the weekend too many issues. There has been too much talking to the refs by coaches. Education is key for refs, coaches, players, etc. US LAX train the trainers presently. There has been discussions about certifying some coaches to train. Talked about 1st stick program – Free supplies / equipment from US LAX to promote the game. 
Boys Official: Wayne feels like officials should do the training because of their experience etc. (13) problems – Need (2) officials coaching issues. Sportsmanship is worse than ever. Kids are getting out of control. Each town should have to have someone come to each meeting. Need to change it up.
Girls Official:  Still have Non-NHYLA umps being used. (1) pass rule applies to all except U15A in Girls.
President: Standings are mostly correct. If a team was moved, then seeding will be done manually. All games count. Will be done at end by Steve T. Enter your scores, season will end June 1st. OK to extend to 6/8. Boys U15A ends 6/1 playing on Sunday 6/8. (10) towns  will play in Hampstead. Same rules apply as regular year end festival. Hampstead will have confirmation after Hampstead Rec. Meeting.  Field marshalls needed for Londonderry. All (13) fields need coverage. Motion to increase spending from $250.00 to $500.00 approved. No EMT’s this year (3) St. Anselm’s trainees on hand (1) on 6/8. NOLA officials will be paid $50.00 per game & level 1 & II $30.00 per game. Sponsors for festival – “Fine Designs” will be printing shirts on site ($500.00 Kickback to NHYLA). NH USLAX sponsoring “Water”. 
Officer Steve Arkell – Killed on Monday coached youth at Exeter & Portsmouth High Schools – NHYLA donating $1,000.00. Exeter will have a website to donate online. Funds from USLAX, Boston Cannons & NH Chapter of USLAX all plan on donating.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to Adjourn accepted. Next Meeting Thursday June 19,2014 at Moe Joe’s.




	
